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October 2009
Arlington, Texas

Dear Parishioners

We start off  the month of October with the Blessing of the 
Animals.  This will take place in the Parish Hall on Saturday, 
October 3rd  at 10:00 a.m.   We will celebrate the Eucharist and 
have the Blessing of the Animals.  Come, bring your pets and  join 
us for this special event.

On Sunday, October 4th we will have our Bishop, The Rt. Rev. 
Jack Leo Iker with us for Confirmation, Renewal of Baptismal Vows 
and Baptism.  This is always an important event and day in the life 
of the Parish when our Bishop is here and we gather as Christ’s  
family.  While we will have our regular scheduled Eucharist’s in the 
morning, I hope there will be a special effort to join us at the 10:30 
Eucharist for the Bishop’s visitation.  After this great celebration 
not only of the Eucharist but Confirmation and Baptism, we will 
have a potluck reception in the Parish Hall.   Mark your calendars 
for Sunday, October 4th at the 10:30 Eucharist and then join us for 
the potluck and reception following.   Your delicious side dishes as 
always will be appreciated and devoured.  The Church will provide 
brisket and dessert.

As most people are aware litigation was brought against our 
Diocese by the shadow Diocese that   formed after we voted to leave 
the authority of General Convention of the Protestant Episcopal 
Church of the United States of America and associated with the 
Province of the Southern Cone.  I ask for your continued prayers 
for our judge, Judge Chupp, our lawyer, Shelby Sharpe and his 
team, and for clarity in judgment.  Unfortunately it will most likely 
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be appealed by the litigants again and again.  This is why we must 
continue to pray, continue to devote fasting to these lawsuits and 
hearings.   I wish I could announce it is over and done with but I 
am afraid the answer we receive is one that will not be accepted by 
those who brought the case against us.  It is sad indeed that many of 
our friends for many years are caught in this very painful situation.   
Please keep saying your prayers.

October is also when we begin to hear about Stewardship.  We 
have been blessed this year by your most generous and loving gifts 
and pledges.  We have already cut $72,000.00 from our projected 
budget deficit this year and still have more savings to be realized the 
rest of the year.  We have not borrowed from our line of credit since 
January. Funds borrowed have stood at $27,000 since January.  
We have not had to borrow from the Capital Fund to be able to fund 
necessary operating expenses.  This is all great news and a blessing 
from God.  I give praise and thanks.

Next year we will have expenses that will need your continuing 
support.  Our generous gift and the Diocese giving of half our Curate’s 
expenses will end in July.  Ministry around St. Alban’s always seems 
to be supported well but is often working with a shoe string budget.  
Maintenance of our facilities is always a great expense that keeps 
rising.   There are staff members who could use a bump in their 
income with prices rising as it is for everyone.      I hope you will 
keep these few items in your prayers and thoughts as we ponder 
our response to God and his love towards us.  Perhaps more time 
can be given to a ministry.  Perhaps we can use our talents in new 
and creative ways.  Perhaps our treasurer is a gift we can share more 
abundantly.  

I have received 18 response forms on “What do you believe will 
further St. Alban’s to fulfill what God has called us to do?”   The 
responses were varied.  A clothing closet; small group ministries; 
monthly potluck; be more involved in community through outreach; 
be more involved in mission; encourage children’s presence; have a 
preschool through 3 year old daycare; after school program for teens; 
promote renewal program participation for youth; bring in guest 
preachers for stewardship and evangelism; upgrade playground; 
change service times; observe black history month; men’s ministry 
and fellowship; and more fellowship opportunities.  While this is a 
summary of ideas given, these are all wonderful ideas and I thank 
you for taking the time and effort in sharing them.  I will share them 
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with the Vestry, Stewardship Committee and Staff.  We will need to 
seek unity and priority as we try to move forward in faith.

I have received one volunteer that is willing to help make 
needlepoint seats for the two chairs by the lectern and by the pulpit, 
outside the communion rail.  If this is something you could give 
your time and talent to, please see me as soon as possible.

Kountry Kitchen has been a long time outreach event of St. 
Alban’s Parish.  The funding raised by this event goes to differing 
community organizations as outreach.  However our long time 
coordinator of this event is unable to continue this year.  If this is a 
ministry you would like to lead this year, your help would be greatly 
appreciated.  Please let me know as soon as possible.  It is something 
that I hope we can do, but without a leader, I am afraid we will have 
to let this great event have a rest this year.  Kountry Kitchen is also a 
time when many new and familiar faces shop our bookstore.  Please 
encourage your friends and family to come and shop at St. Alban’s 
Bookstore during this time of year.

Our new pews are in and look great.  There are still a few minor 
adjustments needed. These will be corrected in the near future.  The 
fountains are installed in the Marsee Memorial Garden.  Funds are 
needed to complete the columbarium , electrical, lights, landscaping 
and benches.  We are inching closer to finishing this project.  The 
Organ expansion is well on its way.  The new case is towering in 
the balcony.  There are a few more ranks of pipes needed before it 
is finished.  The roof is being repaired right now to stop the leaks 
we experienced in that long rainy time we had.  The classrooms for 
our children for Sunday School are finished.  Our facilities keep 
improving and getting better all the time.  May we use them to God’s 
glory and glorify God by our use of them.

Don’t forget Trunk N Treat on Halloween, October 31st .  Our 
Boy Scout Troup #82 will be helping out again this year so it will 
be fun. The first of November is the Feast of All Saints’ which falls 
on a Sunday this year.  The second of November is All Soul’s Day.  
We will remember those who have died in the Lord at a 10:00 am 
Eucharist and at 6:30 pm Eucharist on November 2nd.  Forms 
will be available mid October for you to list those you wish to have 
remembered.

				    In Christ,
				    Fr. K+
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October brings a change to St. Alban’s Bookstore and 
Gift Shop.  It takes several weeks and many hands to transform 
the store into Christmas.  Would you like to help?  Beginning 
October 13, and working for three weeks on Tuesdays, Wednesdays 
and Thursdays from 10:00 to 3:00, we will be making space for 
Christmas trees and new displays.  If you like to hang greenery and 
lights, like to unpack boxes and decorate, and like to work with 
other enthusiastic volunteers, please give us a call or just come by.  
Though the store looks chaotic for a while, the work is fun and the 
results are lovely.  Hope you will join us!

Announcements and Coming Events

St. Alban’s Annual
Halloween Trunk ‘N Treat

October 31st
5:30 - 7:30pm

Free Pizza

Free Candy

Games

Haunted House

This event will be hosted by our local Boy 
Scouts.  Please come out with your cars 

decorated and your trunks full of candy!  
Donations will be accepted.  All donations 

will go toward Youth Group Outreach 
Projects.
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Note From the Editor

Welcome to October, a month of celebrations, observances, and 
more!  There’s all kinds of things going on this month so be sure to 
read through and see what’s up.

Again, suggestions and feedback via email to newsletter@
saintalbans.org are always welcome.  As always, the newsletter is 
viewable as a PDF on the St. Alban’s website.

				    Yours in Christ,
				    Anna Sparkman — Editor

Submission Guidelines & Obligatory Legal Info

Submission Deadline is the 13th of the month prior to 
publication.  New submissions will not be accepted after this 
date.
Deadline for corrections and updates  should be submitted no 
later than the 20th of the month prior to publication.
Please send all submissions in .doc (MS Word) format or in the 
body of the email.  PDFs will not be accepted.
Please send images as seperate attachments (.jpg or .gif only).
Please be aware that images containing text will not be included 
if the text is unreadable at a small size.
Please refrain from using all caps.

NOTICE:  St. Alban’s Episcopal Church deeply appreciates the support of 
those whose advertisements appear herein; however, neither the vestry, staff nor 
clergy of St. Alban’s officially endorses the products and services advertised.

•

•

•

•
•

•
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Christian Education Calendar
Oct.  4		  Classes Meet
Oct. 11		  Classes Meet
Oct. 18		 Classes Meet
Oct. 25		 Classes Meet

Note:  All are welcome anytime, bring a friend!  Early worshippers, 
please fill your coffee cups then come and join us for our CE hour.

Spotlight on Christian Education

“Stir up in us passion, courage and commitment
for the work ahead. Let zeal for Your house consume

us, not for our glory, but Yours, not for pride in
leadership but for joy in service, not for monuments

of brick and mortar, but for a legacy of faith.”
-from a prayer for St. Alban’s Parish

Passing on a legacy of faith through the ministry of Christian 
Education is a joy, and having the opportunity to develop and 
nurture a relationship with our children and youth through sharing 
God’s story is a treasure. Thank you for bringing your children, 
grandchildren, godchildren, and friends on Sunday mornings at 
9:15am!

Our classes meet each Sunday in October. Adults meet in 
Room 4. Our PreK & Kindergarten students meet in Room 1. First 
Communion class meets in Room 8. Elementary students meet 
upstairs in Rooms 23 and 26, and our Youth meet in Room 12. All 
are welcome anytime. 

The children look forward to meeting our Bishop at the Potluck 
luncheon on October 4th, following Confirmation at the 10:30am 
service. And, they have heard about the Blessing of the Animals on 
Saturday, the 3rd.  I hope they remind you to bring them and their 
critters for a blessing. October 25th will be our fall, Youth Sunday, 
when our children and youth will sing, usher, read, and serve in all 
capacities during the 10:30am service.

Many thanks for our committed Christian Education teachers 
and for your encouragement and prayers on behalf of this 
ministry.

				    Warmly yours in Christ, 
				    Susie Wheaton
				    Christian Education Coordinator
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A Few Notes From the Music Ministry

Tales From The Loft:
    By the time you read this our newest case should be finished, 

the pipes in place, tuned, and playable! This week Ross’s technicians 
are assembling the case. St. Alban’s isn’t the only church on Davis 
in the mist of organ construction. St. Maria Coretti is getting an 
organ by another Fort Worth builder, Dan Garland. It is larger than 
ours and should be playable about the same time ours is.

    We still need $1256.17 for the Oboe rank. The ensemble 
trumpet rank that we have ordered has not yet arrived at the organ 
shop, and consequently has not been installed. After the Oboe 
rank the only item left to go in this case is the tremulant costing 

Among our Crocodile Dock VBS donations were:
+ a red, butterfly-shaped fly swatter 
+ a pair of ladies hiking/snow boots.

We are missing both of these items, and need to 
return them to their rightful owner. Evidentally, 
they were misplaced in the clean up or taken by 
mistake.  If found, they can be placed in Room 2, 

across from the Library.  Thank you!

ATTENTION:
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$1,556. All of the pipes in this case sound on the upper manual, the 
Swell. The display pipes that will sit in front of the shutters are the 
Principal 8’ rank that will sound on the pedal. This rank has not 
been ordered. Nor have the remaining ranks to sound on the pedal 
board. Two additional special sounds, the zimbelstern and chimes 
costing $10,751. will complete THE PLAN.

    We need to finish the Swell and then complete the additions 
to the pedal board. So, keep the money coming and we will see our 
project completed.

				    Charlene Polivka Dorsey
				    Organist Emerita

Marsee Memorial Garden

Progress is being made on the Memorial Garden and we will 
soon have the first phase & part of the second phase completed.  
A total of $78,972.53 has been donated for the garden.  The iron 
fence & gate, handrails & plaques which were in phase II have 
been completed at a cost of $7,725.00.  In the original bid the 
columbarium structure with the cross on top was priced separately 
from the actual niches with the granite fronts.  We need to complete 
the structure with niches at the same time for structural purposes.  
We need an additional $11,252.00. to complete this part of the 
garden.  

We will then need the light fixtures, benches and plants to 
complete the garden.  We are still working with Gretchen Hosea 
on pricing for the fixtures.  The price I received last week for the 
wood benches w/backs is $750.00. There are 7 benches in the plan 
for a total of $5,250.00.  We will than look at bids for the plants & 
trees to complete the project.  Please consider making a donation in 
memory of a loved one or in thanksgiving for the blessings in your 
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life.  It is thrilling to see the Memorial Garden finally becoming a 
reality and we want to complete it as soon as possible so we can all 
enjoy it.  

Below is the list of people to be remembered in the Garden:
•	 The 3 crosses are in memory of Melton/Hitt Family; Zachary 

Aaron Mullins; Kevan Grant   
•	 The Columbarium/Fountains in memory of Jerry Slaughter
•	 Bench in memory of Charles Reichenstein
•	 Bench in thanksgiving – Victoria Habeeb Salem
•	 Others to be remembered  -  
Lt. John Prokop Monkhouse	
Allen Clark
Marie Joan Marsee 
Patricia Clark
Frank Matthews
Teresa Clark Husch
Frances Ann Mathis
Este Star
Helen Lucille Robbins
Clara Brewer Oglesby
James Mark Dawson
Blake Marie Barr
Terrylu Dawson Jisa
Suzanne Lively
Judy Jentgen
McCabe C. Lively
Michael Goodwin
If you have donated in memory of a loved one who is not listed 

above, please let me know.
Thank you to all those who have contributed to make this Garden 

come to life.  Donations should be sent to the church designated 
for the Marsee Memorial Garden.  Call Judy Marsee, 817 469-7596, 
with any questions.

					     Judy Marsee
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When I Was Sick, You Visited Me
Jesus said: “I tell you the truth, whatever you did for one of the 

least of these brothers of mine, you did for me”

Matthew 25:34-40

Are you a little “ray of sunshine on a cloudy day” as the TV 
character House says?  If you are interested in becoming a “ray of 
sunshine” please volunteer to be a hospital visitor.  All it requires is 
a call to the Church office to see if anyone is in the hospital and a 30 
minute visit just once every other week.  You will find this a most 
rewarding ministry.  Please call Keith Higham (817 460-0579) for 
more information.

If you have someone in the hospital or know of a parishioner 
that has been hospitalized, please call Sharon in the Church office 
at 817 274--7826.

The Brotherhood of Saint Andrews at Saint Alban’s

On Saturday September 13, 2009 an organizational meeting 
was held to explain a brief history of  The Brotherhood of Saint 
Andrews  and the steps necessary to establish a Chapter at Saint 
Alban’s. 

After acting-chairman Waller Poage’s presentation, a discussion 
was held and it was decided to elect a slate of officers for a six month 
term. Officers elected were : Director, Waller Poage; Assistant 
Director, Gaither Hartley; Treasurer, W.C. Hogg; and Chaplain, 
Mike Franke.

The Brotherhood, which was founded in 1883, has the goal 
to bring men into a saving faith in the Lord Jesus Christ through 
study, prayer and service.

We welcome all interested Saint Alban men to join us at our 
next Breakfast Meeting

 at 8 a.m. Saturday October 17, 2009 in the parish hall.   So that 
we have a head count please contact Waller Poage (817.261.1722) 
or Gaither Hartley (817.277.0112)
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Thanksgivings

The Legate now includes a special section for answered prayers 
and thanksgivings.  Please email thanksgivings to newsletter@
saintalbans.org and we will be happy to publish them.

Kroger Plus Shopper’s Card Program

Once again, St. Alban’s has joined the Kroger Neighbor-To-
Neighbor program to take advantage of Kroger’s generosity in 
supporting the community.  Our parish will receive a portion of 
the $1,000,000 that Kroger will distribute next May based on the 
proportion of our purchases compared to the total amount all the 
participating groups spend at Kroger Food Stores.  In order for your 
purchases to be applied to our total, simply have the cashier scan 
your Kroger Plus shopper’s card and then scan this barcode the next 
time you shop.  Your card will be linked automatically to our parish’s 
account.  Then, beginning July 1, 2009 and running through April 
2010, every Kroger Plus purchase you make at Kroger will benefit 
St. Alban’s.  Remember, you only need to have this barcode scanned 
once, so cut it out now and take it with you the next time you shop at 
Kroger.

St. Alban’s Episcopal Church

Thanks so much for your continuing support of St. Alban’s.
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Agnus Day

Agnus Day appears with the permission of www.agnusday.org

Saints for October
  4	 Francis of Assisi, Deacon and Friar, 1226
  6	 William Tyndale, Priest, 1536
  9	 Robert Grosseteste, Bishop of Lincoln, 1253
14 	 Samuel Isaac Joseph Schereschewsky, Bishop of Shanghai, 1906
15	 [Our Lady of Walsingham, 1061]
16	 Hugh Latimer, Nicholas Ridley, and Thomas Cranmer, 1556 
17	 Ignatius, Bishop of Antioch and Martyr, c. 115
18	 St. Luke the Evangelist
19	 Henry Martyn, Priest and Missionary to India and Persia, 1812
23	 St. James of Jerusalem
26	 Alfred the Great, King of the West Saxons, 899
28	 Ss Simon and Jude, Apostles
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Sunday Scripture Readings for October

Oct.   4 — The Eighteenth Sunday after Pentecost:
	 Genesis 2:18-24		  Hebrews 2:9-18
	 Psalm 8			   Mark 10:2-9

Oct. 11 — The Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Amos 5:6-7,10-15		  Hebrews 3:1-6
 	 Psalm 90:1-8,12  	  	 Mark 10:17-27

Oct. 18 — The Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost
	 Isaiah 53:4-12		  Hebrews 4:12-16
	 Psalm 91:9-16  		  Mark 10:35-45

Oct. 25 — The Twenty First Sunday after Pentecost
	 Isaiah 59:9-19		  Hebrews 5:12-6:1,9-12
	 Psalm 13	  		  Mark 10:46-52
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Youth and Young Adults

UTA - Canterbury House:
The Canterbury Assocation had its first meeting on Wednesday 

September 9th and will meet again on Wednesday the 23rd from 
7:00pm to 9:00pm.  We’ll begin with Mass followed by a free dinner 
and fellowship time.  If you are interested in making or donating a 
meal for Canterbury House meetings, please let me know.
Youth Groups:
Teenage Youth Group:
Our teenage youth group had a great time at their all day lake 
outing to the Hosea family lake house.  Special thanks go to Doug 
Hosea for hosting that event for our teens.  After we all recovered 
from our time tubing and on the jet skis, we kicked off the fall with 
our meeting on Sunday, September 13th.  We also had a great time 
seeing old friends at the St. Michael’s Conference Reunion on 
Sunday, September 27th at Church of the Holy Apostles in Fort 
Worth.
This Fall we began a series entitled “Your Questions, God’s 
Answers.”  This series gives us an opportunity to have some 
discussion about questions from, and related to, teens today.  We 
begin at 6:30pm with snacks, and usually games, then a time with 
discussion, ending with candlelit Compline in the Chapel.  Come 
out and bring a friend!
The Teenage Youth Group will also be gathering at 3:00pm, the 
afternoon of Halloween, to decoarate cars for St. Alban’s annual 
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Trunk N’ Treat, put on by our local scout troop. 
Junior Youth Group:

The Junior Youth Group kicked off the fall season with their 
first meetings on Sunday September 13th and September 27th.  At 
our first meeting, we had a relay race and learned about God’s call 
to help our neighbors.  At our second meeting we began to decorate 
“Donation Boxes” which you will begin to see in the church entry-
way on Sunday mornings.  These boxes are for collecting hygiene 
products such as soap, shampoo, deodorant, tooth brushes, tooth 
paste, etc.  Once they are collected the Junior Youth Group will take 
a trip to donate these items to a local mission.  Please be generous 
and remember to bring items for our boxes when you come on 
Sunday morning for worship.

Our next Junior Youth Group meeting will be Sunday, October 
25th at 12:15pm, in Room 15.

				    Fr. Duncan+
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Monday Book Club: “Go to hell!”				 

The Monday Book Club will commence with a study of the 
Inferno, the first in Dantes Alighieri’s three part work, The Divine 
Comedy.  Come join us as we study one of the greatest works of 
Western Civilization, and follow Dante’s journey through the 
circles of Hell.  In each circle of Hell Dante gives us a picture of 
the true nature of sin in our lives.   Our study will be in Room 10, 
immediately following the 10:00am Monday Mass.  If you are 
interested in joining us there will be copies of the Inferno available 
in the Book Store.  

				    Fr. Duncan +



October 2009 St. Alban’s17

Sowing Seeds Schedule

Our team for 2009-2010 has been assembled, although we will 
always look forward to welcome new participants.  Please reference 
work schedule below for your information.  You may either e-mail 
your particular task request to “Sowing-Seeds@saintalbans.org” or 
simply call the Church office and request to be contacted by sowing 
seeds.

Please make sure to include:
	
	 Your name.
	 Home address.
	 Home phone #.
	 Cell phone # (if any).
	 Brief description of task(s) you need help with.

A member of out team will contact you to obtain more information 
regarding your request.

2009
	 Oct. 3	 Open
	 Nov. 7	 Open
	 Dec. 5	 Scheduled
2010
	 Jan 9	 Open
	 Feb 6	 Open
	 Mar 6	 Scheduled
	 Apr 3	 Open
	 May 1	 Open
	 Jun 5	 Open
	 Jul 10	 Open
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A Guide for Giving

Participation Statistics in our Parish

					     July	 Aug.	 Sept.
Average Sunday 	 2008		  231	 300	 271
Attendance		  2009		  222	 231	 235

			   Budgeted Receipts	Actual Receipts
Financial 	 July	 $30,130		  $31,395
Giving	 for	 Aug.	 $38,330		  $43,907
2009		  Sept.	 $33,478		  $38,926
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October Anniversaries

 1  Daniel & Mary Kay Popp
 5  Nev & Jo Fiddelke

10  Parks & Hilde Williams
16  Vincent & Bettina Go

Your STAR 
business could 
be listed here!

The Legate now includes a special advertising section for 
parishioner and non-parishioner businesses.  Whether you 
have a couple of lines of text or an interesting graphic or logo, 
we would love to advertise it!  Donations are welcomed but not 
required and will be used to offset the cost of print and postage 
for The Legate.  Please contact newsletter@saintalbans.org for 
more information.  Submissions for advertisements follow the 
same deadlines as article submissions.

Brooke Wagoner
817.676.8331

*Experienced Babysitter *Experienced Pet Sitter
Available weekdays, evenings & weekends
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Jim
Scott
Jane
Robert
Victoria
Evelyn
Hedy
Jack & Jeanne
Frank
John & Gina
Philip 
Renato
Sandra & Don
Everitt
Deborah
Paul
Jean
Dan
Julio
Gay & CW
William
Michael
Mark
Matthew

Intercessions

First names will be listed for a three month period and then automatically 
dropped off.  In order to continue prayers for everyone who needs them, 
you will need to fill out the yellow card in the pews.

Diane
Carl
Richard
Steve
Donald
Richard
Linda
Graciela
Jade
Kim
Phil
Shirley
Jeff
Stephanie
Melanie
James
Bonnie
Lillian
Judy
Dillin
Ann
Helen
Gaither
Jessica

Carol
Esther
Georgann
Annie & Eric
Leigh
Rachel & John
Faye
Connie
Lynda & Rick
Julie
Christopher
Scott
Crystal
Janet
Sandy
Marilyn
Barbara
Patty
Patty
Steve & Diane
Ethan
Nell
Susan
Danny

October Birthdays
 4  Alison Coombs
 5  Jillian Blanchard
 5  Rodger Poe
 6  Olivia Duke
 6  George Roark
 7  Sally Hopper
 8  Mackenzie Kino
 9  Frank Salazar
 9  Cathy Souders
10  Athena Seaton
12  Martha Jacobson

22  Kay Popp
23  Lexi Garefalos
24  Ann Mullins
25  Hillary Head
25  Bill Hopper
26  Angela Hagan
26  Mary Spaulding
27  Gene Stegall
31  Tura King
31  Don Cary

13  Ron Huffstetter
13  Miranda Culp
15  Richard Allen
15  Janie Lundy
15  Jo Blanchard
16  Harold Gatlin
17  Gladys Frederick
19  Helen Bolser
19  Bettina Go
20  Christian Momah
21  Britt Todd
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Our Military

Michael Root USArmy
Aaron Haggard USArmy
Joe Douglass USMC
Cole Hatton USNavy
Jeremiah Johnson USArmy
Dustin Hanson USAF
Chris Lamb USMC
Justin Grimes USMC
Bruce Holland USArmy
Robert Lundy USAF

Chris La Valley USArmy
Chris Naler USMC
Josh Pierce USArmy
Michael Hetrick USArmy
Jordan Granberry USMC
Charles Reed USArmy
Hank Skorija USAR
Brett Meadows USAF
Dr. Shawn Garcia USNavy
Tim Hartman USAF

Pray for the Military of the United States, especially those listed below:

Theresa
Phyllis
Mary Joyce
Tucker
Mike & Kim
William
Betty
Alvin & Dana
Mary
Charles
Glenn & Family
Emily
Nick
Brandy & Jeremy
Rachelle
Martha
Ralph
Lance
Sue
Kevin
Ben & Family
Lisa
Jessica & Curt
Joseph
Mark
Gail & Elizabeth
Elvire
Rachel
Trace & Theresa
Eric

Samantha
Mason
Dick
Bob & Patti
Cynda & Rich
Smythe & Andrew  
Daniel
Mason
Alex
Terri & Family
Allen
Glenda
Lawrence
Steve
Gene
Polly
Denise
Kynan
Stefani
LuAnn
Klay
Clark Family
Amy & Senna
Braussard Family
Gretchen
Johnny Ray
Amy & Family
Bonnie
Kim & Baby
Duane & Brylee

Sara & Doug
Laura
Marge
Andy
Bella Allen Family  
Chad 
Kirk
Betty
Mary
Diane
Jose’
Ed
Hank
Amanda
Patricia
Sharon
Audrey & Amery
Wesley
Mary Val
Sean
Stevie
Olen
Alysa
Davilyn
Cheryl
Tommy
Justin
Jane
Darlyne
John
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Usher Schedule

Oct   4

Oct. 11

Oct. 18

Oct. 25

8:00 a.m.
Keith Higham
Don Dorsey

Richard Allen
Ray Fausneaucht

Bob Ferbend
Don Dorsey

Mel Mathis
Steve Romero

10:30 a.m.
Chris Chamberlain
Sarah Chamberlain
Jessica Geeo
Megan Geeo

David Foreman
Edward Maneikis
Bud Horton
Jim Swann

Hudson Doerge
Bud Fritz
Jim Meek
John Berry

Will DeShone
Jessica Berry
Marilyn Huff
Gavin Berry

Parish Register
Transfers In: Carl Robinson from St. Luke’s Episcopal, Attica, New 

York
Transfers Out: Jim & Betty Rhea to St. Andrew’s, Fort Worth
Deaths: June Ordway, 8-26-09; Betty Garner, 9-05-09, mother of Linda 

Garner, grandmother of Graciela Jones and great-grandmother of 
Jade Jones

Greeter Schedule

Oct   4

Oct. 11

Oct. 18

Oct. 25

8:00 a.m.
K. Higham/D. Dorsey

R. Allen/R. Fausneaucht

B. Ferbend/D. Dorsey

M. Mathis/S. Romero

10:30 a.m.
R. Thornton/V. Ramsey

M. & S. Franke

D. & K. Jones

E. Momah

Geoffrey Miera USArmy
Randy Tindale USAF
David Bowers USArmy
Cory Smith USAF
Arild Doerge USMC

Burgess Lindsay USArmy
Kevin Shaffer USNavy
Clay Larimer USArmy
Lee Moore USArmy

military continued:
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St. Alban’s Episcopal Church
911 S. Davis Drive, Arlington, TX 76013

The Rev’d Edward F. Kresowaty, ssc, Rector

Sunday Worship
Morning Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         8:00 a.m.
The Holy Eucharist (sung)				        10:30 a.m.
Evening Prayer and the Holy Eucharist (said)			         5:30 p.m.

Weekday Liturgies
Mon - Fri	 Morning  Prayer				          9:00 a.m.
Monday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			       10:00 a.m.
Wednesday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         9:30 a.m.
		  Holy Hour, third Wednesday, Sept—May (Church)	       6:00 p.m.
Thursday	 Holy Eucharist (Chapel)			         6:30 a.m.
Saturday	 Reconciliation (Confessional)			         9:15 a.m.
		  Holy Eucharist (Church)			       10:00 a.m.
		  Holy Rosary (Church)				       11:00 a.m.

Office Hours
8:30 a.m. to noon and 1:00 to 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday

Email Contacts
Fr. Edward F. Kresowaty			            frkresowaty@saintalbans.org
Fr. Jonathan C. Duncan			                 frduncan@saintalbans.org
Fr. V. Stanley Maneikis			                  revmaneikis@yahoo.com
Deacon Nancy Weaver				       nsweaver@gmail.com

Jody Gittiban (Senior Warden)			          ngittiban@tx.rr.com
Doug Hosea (Junior Warden)			   dghosea@sbcglobal.net

Church Staff
Monica Cyphers (Special Events)		         monicabrown444@yahoo.com
Sharon Fielder (Parish Secretary)		                  sfielder@saintalbans.org
Vicki Keller (Director of Children’s Choirs)                        vkeller813@sbcglobal.net
Laura Lace/Heidi Grissman (Bookstore Directors)          bookstore@saintalbans.org
Thomas Rinn (Music Director)			   thomasjrinn@gmail.com
Anna Sparkman (Newsletter Editor)		              newsletter@saintalbans.org
Pat Sparks (Administration/Finance)			      pats@saintalbans.org
Susie Wheaton (Christian Education)	            christianed@saintalbans.org
Dorinda White (Organist/Bell Choir)			      dwmusic5@gmail.com

Phone Numbers
Church Office     	 817-274-7826	 Bookstore	                817-274-4821
Metro		  817-265-0800	 Fax	                 817-860-6816
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The purpose of Saint Alban’s Episcopal Church is to provide a joyous, 
loving, caring com

m
unity of Christian w

orship and fellow
ship that m

akes 
Christ know

n through active response to the G
ospel, for the spreading 

of G
od’s Kingdom

 on earth as it is in heaven.


